COMHAIRLE CHOIMHEARSNACHD SHLEITE

SLEAT COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING OF SLEAT COMMUNITY COUNCIL held on Tuesday, 3rd September 2013 at 
Tarskavaig Hall, Sleat, Isle of Skye at 7.30pm

MINUTES
PRESENT:


Rob Ware 





Margaret Colpus





Flora Maclean




Roddy Murray





Claire Hannah



Pauline Lyle







      



 
IN ATTENDANCE:
Roger Cottis, David Ashford, Peter Piddock, Val Piddock, Janet Macdonald, Jonathan Macdonald, Janet MacGregor, Allan Macdonald
1. APOLOGIES
Apologies were received from Archie Maccalman, 
2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
The Minutes were moved for adoption by Flora Maclean, seconded by Claire Hannah and approved unanimously. 
MATTERS ARISING

An officer from Police Scotland was due to attend tonight but this failed to happen. Rob Ware will write to the senior officer for Skye

Roddy Murray is still waiting for leaflets from the First Responders. Roddy asked if anyone had been to the Ward Forum yesterday as we had still hoped that Highland Councillors might attend the SCC meetings. The minutes from the WF would be distributed as soon as available. Flora Maclean has chased up regarding the fly-tipped caravan near the black lochs. Rob Ware advised that he had heard from Hjaltland in Shetland regarding the fish farm proposals and they had now sited buoys in Loch Eishort along from Suisnish, following similar marker buoys being laid in Loch Slapin but these had now been removed by fisherman citing them as a navigational hazard. The SCC will keep in touch with the company for further updates. Rob Ware confirmed that timber extraction from Tormore commenced in July and will continue until December. No adverse comments or feedback has been received. Claire Hannah confirmed that in our dialogue with the Highland Council Waste Management team regarding dog waste bins, that the Council now no longer provide these receptacles but prefer a more ‘educational’ approach where domestic and civic bins could be used for disposal. Rob will get endeavour to get the ‘flyer’ provided by Keep Scotland Beautiful for distribution across Sleat. This matter is now closed.
3. POLICE SCOTLAND
Rob advised that despite a request the Police Scotland representative has not appeared. As a result Rob will write to the senior officer for Skye and send a copy of our meetings schedule for the rest of 2013 and those for 2014 and ask again that, operational demands permitting, they have an officer attend our sessions where possible. Rob gave an update on what was known following the recent spate of rural theft across Skye, Lochalsh and Lochaber and the publicity that it had been given in the media. Thefts have taken place in Camuscross, Drumfearn, Tarskavaig and Broadford and following the police press release all residents in Sleat are strongly advised to try to reduce  the possibility of crimes happening to them by locking sheds, garages and outhouses as well as keeping an eye on neighbours property if someone is away. 999 should still be used if it is believed that a crime is in progress or alternatively dial 101 to be put through to the local area command. Roddy expressed disappointment that this is the second occasion that PS had not attended a Community Council meeting. Pauline Lyle raised the issue of driver’s tailgating on local roads and had herself been victim of such action. Roddy Murray re-iterated that he too had been subject to tailgating on a section of the Ord Road. As the Police Scotland officer has not been able attend tonight it was asked that a letter be sent to the senior office for Skye for advice on what action to take if someone is a victim of tailgating on a public road. It was felt that excessive speed and behaviour by a small minority of drivers, both local and perhaps visitors, could lead to an accident or possible injury. A letter will be sent by the Secretary.
4. SCOTTISH WATER UPDATE
Roddy Murray gave a quick update and opened by saying that the SW issue is now in its third year. The Community Council has now received the Bathymetric Survey of the loch which is very technical, and SW have  further advised that they are replacing filters at the plant. Roddy read the letter to the meeting and in short SW have said that the desktop assessment of the loch was not reliable and so a full Bathymetric survey was carried out. The company’s view is still that the loch and treatment plant are fully capable of meeting Sleat’s demands, and they do not have a Water Resource issue. Two temporary filters have been installed but not yet operational. A further email has been received from Duncan Macdonald confirming that new equipment has been installed at Loch nan Dubhraichearn is for tankering, reducing the need for tankers at the Teangue works. Duncan has concerns over the results of the survey, and asked that the CC meet with SW to discuss their findings and other issues. Roddy said that he was frustrated that the perceived problems with Scottish Water are still very much around and that a new dialogue with the company is essential to find out about lack of activity and on-going issues. Val Piddock advised that SW had been to their house and carried out water checks, which included assessing the chlorine level, which was tested to be quite low, and so more chemicals need to be added. Rob Ware added that the SW application for wind turbines at the Teangue plant has now been withdrawn. Roddy confirmed that we would seek to get a new meeting as soon as possible. If anybody wants to join the SW working group then they should approach one of the community councillors.
5. COMMUNITY COUNCIL EVALUATION SCHEME 2013
Rob Ware gave an update on the results of the Highland Council scheme that was distributed across the region. These are available to read on request from the Sleat Community Council.
6. ROADS UPDATE
Rob had not got an update on the roads issues as most of the Council’s managers have been on leave during the summer but it is known that work is due in September of the the Tarskavaig section of the loop road. Rob will email Sandy MacVarish to get the latest programme of works.

7. WINTER RESILIENCE
Claire Hannah updated on the Winter Resilience programme from Highland Council which has really arrived too late for this winter but may be useful for next year. This is where HC is looking to the community to help in the clearing of paths etc. and maybe gritting during the winter period. It is a difficult issue and perhaps lessons can be learned from this winter.
8. KINLOCH FOREST TIMBER EXTRACTION
Rob had heard from the Forestry Commission over plans next year to extend a service road in the Kinloch Forest which will allow a timber extraction in the forest areas around Leitir Fura. This will include some quarrying work to draw the materials for the road and there have already been environmental surveys of local habitats. Work won’t start until April 2014 and felling in late summer but walkers and users of the area are advised of the presence of equipment and forestry operations .The Council will update as and when information is available.
9. SLEAT DEVELOPMENT FORUM
Claire Hannah attended the inaugural meeting of the Sleat Development Forum which brings together relevant groups to share information on developments across Sleat and was chaired by the SCT. Representatives include SMO, SCT, SCC, FEI, CDI, Clan Donald, Highland Council, Highlands and Islands Enterprise and the Skye and Lochalsh Housing Association. The minutes of the meeting and a statement from FEI are shown on the website. The two key issues were housing and leisure/sports recreational facilities. SMO have some proposals. SCT will take forward an audit for housing needs and SMO will take the lead on leisure facilities.
10. CORRESPONDENCE

Rob advised that there is a meeting this week in Portree as a follow up to the earlier sessions from NHS Highland regarding the single-site hospital and new ways of working across the region. We will publish the details of the seminar when known but it is unlikely, at short notice, that the SCC could send a representative. There is also a meeting on 16th September in Lochcarron where members of the public can observe the NHS update.

Claire raised an issue following a letter received via the SCT from a member of the public from Kilmore concerning postal addresses in Sleat contain the word ‘Teangue’ since the Post Office there closed. It was felt that this was not an issue and there is nothing that SCC should need to do. Rob had spoken to Flan Macdonald who confirmed that it was her view that Royal Mail would not alter any of their addresses or processes. It was felt that the word ‘Sleat’ was up to individuals to include where they felt but SCC would note the contents of the letter.
Roddy has had a letter from the YMCA confirming that they had appointed a senior youth worker for the area who has a brief to provide a service to young people. Leaflets are available on request.

11. AOCB

Claire Hannah asked that as Councillor Colpus is a director of the SCT that Trust news and items of relevance to the SCC be added as a standing agenda item and it was agreed that this was worthwhile. Margaret confirmed that the Trust was pursuing the option of buying the land at the former Kinloch football pitch area to possible use as community recreational facilities.

12. PUBLIC DISCUSSION SESSION

David Ashford asked if we had invited the ward councillors to the SCC meetings. There is a standing invitation but we may revisit this in coming months. Rob stated that this may be resolved when a new Ward Manager is appointed which is currently in process.
David Ashford gave a brief update on recent works to clean beaches in Sleat including a large exercise at Knock Bay which has been successful. 

The meeting closed at 2115
Next Meeting is at Ardvasar Hall on Tuesday 1st October  at 1930 
